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June 21, 2009

To the donor of the Mathilda “Dee” Catarina Award,

I am writing to express my sincere gratitude for having been selected as an award recipient.  I am entering my Junior year within the Special Baccalaureate program at Brooklyn College with the intention of eventually earning an English degree.  My route to a college degree, while not unheard of, is still atypical, as I returned to higher education after a nearly twenty-year pause in my studies.  In 1988, after my family experienced a severe financial crisis, I was forced to abandon college after only one semester.  However, despite my intention to return as soon as possible, the pressures of merely staying afloat on my own provided an easy excuse to continually defer a return to school.  One of my great concerns upon making the decision to go back to school was actually paying for it.  I realized that going to school again would require me to keep a full-time job, but that having a full-time job would make federal student aid almost an impossibility. 

